COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMITTEE – 16TH SEPTEMBER 2008


GAINSBOROUGH TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES of a MEETING of the COMMUNITY SERVICES Committee held at Gainsborough House, 18 Parnell Street, Gainsborough on Tuesday 16th September 2008 at 7:00pm
Present:


Councillor Tim Davies (In the Chair)
Councillor Pearl Banyard

Councillor Raoul Hesse-Phillipson
Councillor Cynthia Isherwood
Councillor Roger Plastow

In Attendance:

Assistant Clerk to the Council

Also in Attendance:

Councillor Harry Clarke




Councillor David Dobbie




Councillor Vaughan Hughes
Councillor James Plastow




2 members of the public
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillor Paul Key
Councillor Ola Moran-Zietek

2. MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

No interests were declared.
3. COUNCIL MINUTES

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson, seconded by Cllr. P. Banyard that the notes of the Community Services Committee meeting on Tuesday 15th July 2008 be confirmed and signed as a correct record.


4. TO DEAL WITH ANY BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUTE TO BE DONE

No business to be dealt with.

5. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS
The Chair advised Council that he has having an informal meeting with the owners of the fair as the have found the Charter and wish to come to Gainsborough.
The Chair also advised that he had been approached by members of the public requesting more swings on Levellings and more equipment on Aisby Walk and asked Councillors to consider for the precept next year.

6. REPORT FROM THE CLERK TO THE COUNCIL
The Assistant Clerk had nothing to report.
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7. REPORT FROM THE ENVIRONMENT OFFICER
The Assistant Clerk advised the Committee that the Environmental Officers report was enclosed in the meeting pack.
A general discussion took place regards the opening times for Levellings. The Committee asked the Assistant Clerk to research if we are insured if an accident happens after the hours of darkness if the gates are open.
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. T. Davies, seconded by Cllr. R. Plastow that the Levellings opening hours be as follows: - 

September – October 
7:30am – 7:00pm

November – February

7:30am – 4:30pm

March – April


7:30am – 7:00pm

May – August


7:30am – 9:00pm

8. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None received.

9. TO DISPOSE OF ANY BUSINESS REMAINING FROM THE LAST MEETING

No business to dispose of.
10. TO RECEIVE AND CONSIDER RECOMMENDATIONS OF SUB-COMMITTEES
Events Sub-Committee
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. P. Banyard, seconded by Cllr. R. Plastow to fund £300 for a band to play at the Christmas lights switch on.

11. TO RECEIVE NOTES OF SUB-COMMITTEE MEETINGS HELD IN JULY
NOTED on proposal by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson, seconded by Cllr. R. Plastow that the notes of the Allotments Sub-Committee meeting held on Thursday 10th July 2008 be received and the resolutions contained therein be adopted.
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. P. Banyard, seconded by Cllr. R. Plastow that the notes of the Events Sub-Committee meeting held on Tuesday 29th July 2008 be received and the resolutions contained therein be adopted.
12. HICKMAN BACON MEMORIAL PARK (LEVELLINGS) FENCING
A general discussion took place regards the approximate cost to extend the dog walk being £53,000.
Cllr. C. Isherwood expressed her concern regards the cost to the parishioner and believed the money could go to better use.
Cllr. D. Dobbie requested to speak and asked if an external type fence was needed and asked the Council to look at a wire and post fence.
Cllr. P. Banyard agreed with Cllr. C. Isherwood advising that she couldn’t justify the money needed.
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RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson, seconded by Cllr. R. Plastow to scrap the idea of extending the dog walk on the Levellings for the foreseeable future. 
Mr Roy Ingham stood up and stated that common sense has prevailed and congratulated the Committee on its decision.
13. LOVE LANE ALLOTMENT SECRETARY

Councillor P. Banyard declared a personal interest as she knew an applicant.
Councillor R. Hesse-Phillipson declared a personal interest as he knew an applicant.
Councillor R. Plastow declared a personal interest as he knew an applicant.

The Committee decided to defer the item until the next meeting in order to attain more information from the Clerk.

The meeting concluded at 7:40pm

Chairman
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